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Web: www.gov.uk/coalauthority

Tel: 01623 637 119 (Planning Enquiries)

The Coal Authority Recommendation to the LPA

For the Attention of: Miss Natasha Ayres

St Helens Council

[By Email: planning@sthelens.gov.uk ]

21 January 2021

Dear Miss Natasha Ayres

The Coal Authority Response: Material Consideration

I can confirm that the above planning application has been sent to us incorrectly for
consultation.

The application site does not fall within the defined Development High Risk Area
and is located instead within the defined Development Low Risk Area. This means
that there is no requirement under the risk-based approach that has been agreed
with the LPA for a Coal Mining Risk Assessment to be submitted or for The Coal
Authority to be consulted.

In accordance with the agreed approach to assessing coal mining risks as part of the
development management process, if this proposal is granted planning permission, it
will be necessary to include The Coal Authority’s Standing Advice within the Decision
Notice as an informative note to the applicant in the interests of public health and
safety.

PLANNING APPLICATION: P/2021/0037/FUL

Change of use of vacant building to Veterinary Surgery Class E(e) along with
office/shop ancillary to the use.

Primary use is D1; PASTURE LANE BUSINESS CENTRE, PASTURE LANE,
RAINFORD, ST HELENS, WA11 8PU

Thank you for your consultation notification of the 19 January 2021 seeking the
views of The Coal Authority on the above planning application.

Christopher Telford BSc(Hons) DipTP MRTPI
Principal Development Manager

sincerelyYours

Protecting the public and the environment in mining areas


